RP Ops Ontario region LMCC
Introductions were made.
New Co-chair CO RPOU (O) LCol Donald Henley chaired this meeting.

The chair mentioned how important this consultation process is to him and he encourages all to bring any issues, good or bad.

Phoenix update; currently 275,000 outstanding cases. Recommendation is to re-submit, if possible include a statement of facts and any supporting documents (receipt, bank statements showing NSF charges and interest, pay stubs showing incomplete or inaccurate pay….) Identify when this happened, fill out claim form, attach separate docs, date, sign and submit to LCol Danielle Clouter and keep a copy. These instructions will be broadcasted to the units along with Instructions on how to read your pay stubs regarding retro pay.
Sit-Stand workstations; It was identified that 30% of the workforce requires sit-stand workstations. CO authorises purchases of these workstations without ergonomic assessment.

CHP Update; A meeting in Trenton identified that a change from a central to a unit heat distribution was being studied. The result would produce no WFA’s, there may actually be a need for more personnel for regular maintenance of these new systems. Implementation plans should be received in early 2019. Trenton and Petawawa are the first locations to have these issues. CHP will be a standing agenda item. I will share all communications on this.
Staffing prioritization; there are currently 242 staffing actions (changes weekly), these will now be prioritized and assigned spots in order of importance to the sections. Normal indeterminate action takes 47-187 days while a secret clearance action would take 97-237 days to finalize, all this depending on timely submission of needed paperwork.

Membership/Licence Claim Process; Education will go out to members requiring those claims. This will ensure all steps are taken to produce a faster resolution.

Safety boots; There was talks of acquiring safety boots through a CF52 rather than purchase and refund through Phoenix. The proper reimbursement for safety boots must be done with Phoenix.

Apprenticeship program; The Comd is looking for ways to restart it and declare it as a budget pressure until ADM(HR Civ) formalizes it. There are still concerns on how to retain an apprentice once they have completed their program. Apprentices now count as FTE. Ongoing
Communications; CO stated that he would meet with union reps at all pre-town meetings to facilitate communications

Next meeting date is set for March 29, 2018

Respectfully submitted
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